HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

March 26, 2007

Members present:  Donna Ghaderi- teacher representative, Sarah Kuhn – teacher representative, Danielle Bryan- teacher representative, Donna Keeney- parent, Dora Thomas- parent and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.  

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed March agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Kuhn-1st, Bryan-2nd)

Minutes from the February SBDM meeting were presented.  Committee approved as read.  (Thomas-1st, Ghaderi-2nd) 

Mrs. Handel presented the current School-wide Writing Guidelines Policy and conducted a second reading.  Committee agreed to accept the second reading.  (Bryan-1st, Kuhn-2nd)

Revisions were made to the placement policy.  Committee agreed unanimously to accept the revisions into policy.  (Ghaderi-1st, Kuhn-2nd) 

SB 168 CSIP revisions were presented.  Committee agreed unanimously to accept the CSIP changes as presented.  (Ghaderi-1st, Thomas-2nd)

Committee again discussed staffing and agreed unanimously that using Title I funds to pay for a full time counselor would be in the best interest of the students.  (Thomas-1st, Keeney-2nd)   This would create a .5 opening in the Related Arts area 

of Music/Arts & Humanities, which will be posted in the coming days.

Since the Title I funding has decreased and a raise in teacher salary will occur, we can no longer fund a full time staff person in Title I, so I position will be eliminated; however, Mrs. Handel shared that Miss Harpool would be transferring to New Highland for the 2007-2008 school year, which would take care of the reduction in staff.    Mrs. Karen Williams- 1st grade teacher, Mrs. Linda Raub- instructional assistant and Carolyn Goodman- cafeteria worker would be retiring at the end of the school year.    One position has been posted to fill the vacancy that will be left by Mrs. Williams.

Accident reports and the school activities budget were presented for review.

With no other business the meeting adjourned at 3:35 p.m.  The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday, April 23, 2007 at 2:45 in the school library.
